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Honorable Patricia M. Lucas, Presiding Judge 00T ¢ ¢
Santa Clara County Superior Court 597018
191 North First Street Clerk of the Court
San Jose, CA 95113 - g Peror Gou of OA Gounty of Saia Cera

Dear Presiding Judge Lucas,

The Palo Alto Unified School District (PAUSD or District) continues to work hard to support all
eligible citizens in applying for and receiving an exemption from the voter-approved PAUSD
parcel tax.

Below is the response of the Board of Education of the PAUSD to the 2017-2018 findings of the
Santa Clara County Civil Grand Jury Final Report follow-up titled, School Districts Still Failing
Seniors (Parcel Tax Exemption Law). The Governing Board approved the following responses
at its August 21, 2018 meeting.

Report Finding 1:

The District failed to make it convenient for resident homeowners who are 65 or older or
disabled to apply by not having a clearly marked parcel tax link on the home page of its website.

Board Response to Finding 1:

The District disagrees with this finding to the extent the “Parcel Tax” link is located within the
“quick link” drop down menu on the District’s home page. Further, the webpage with
information about exemptions was also available by searching the District’s website, and is the
top resul: from a Google search for “Palo Alto Union School District Parcel Tax.”

Report Recommendation 1:

The District should place a parcel tax link clearly marked on the home page of its website that
leads directly to parcel tax information and exemption forms, by August 31, 2018.



Board Response to Recommendation 1:

The parcel tax exemption link is on the home page of the District website directly under the
“Quick Links” drop down. There is a direct link entitled “Parcel Tax” as illustrated below.
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As such, the recommendation has been implemented.”

Report Finding 2:

The District requires that residents reapply every year to maintain their parcel tax exemption.

Board Response to Finding 2:

The District disagrees with this finding. The District does not require residents to reapply every
year to maintain their parcel tax exemption. Instead it automatically renews exemptions each
year.

Report Recommendation 2:

The District should comply with state law and no longer require that residents reapply every year
to maintain their parcel tax exemption.

Board Response to Recommendation 2:

This recommendation has already been implemented. The District had an automatic renewal of
the parcel tax exemption in place for the 2017-2018 tax year. This is state law which PAUSD
complies with and is clearly indicated on the District website under the parcel tax exemption link
as illustrated below.,
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On May 5, 2015, votars approved @ Measure A Parcel Tax assessment of $758 per parcel with an
annual e percent escalation for six years. Parce] Tax funds allow Palo Alte tnified Schoof
District (PALISD} to presarve axestience in academic programs, Including sclence, engineering,
math, reading, wirltlng, ares, and musle with local funding that cannot be taken by the state;
reduce class sizes; attract and retain qualified taachers; and advance health, well-being, and
equitabile opportunities for every student,

- Exemptions

Pursuant ta Cafifornla Code Sectien 50079 (h)1), any owner of a parcel used solefy for ownear-
occupied, single-famly residential purposes and whe are sither (a) 65 years of age or older on or
on or before June 30 of the flscal year Immediately preceding the year tn which the tax would
appiy, or (b} persans receiving Supplemental Security Income (SS1) for a disability, regardiess of
age, or (2} recelving Sadlal Security Disability Insurance (SSDI) benefits, ragardless of age, may
obtaln an exemptlen fram the parcel tax by submitting an application tharefore, by May 31 of any
year, to the Districe,

Senior citlzens or recipients of SSI/55D| who missad the exemption deadline and have paid theti
property taxes in full for the current fiscal year may apply for a refund.

& ecipients of SSI/SSD1 alraady exempt from the District's parcel taxes does not
" an exemptien every year,

As such, the District had implemented this recommendation prior to the Civil Grand Jury report.
Finally, the Civil Grand Jury did not include the District in the list of school districts it
“commends” for offering online parcel-tax exemption applications or accepting e-mailed
applications. However, the District would note that it both provides its exemption form on its
website and does allow e-mail submission of applications.

Please feel free to contact me if you seek additional information or have any questions regarding
this response.

Sincerely,

Dr. Don Austin
Superintendent
Palo Alto Unified School District

ce: Board of Education



